
Twin Rivers BCH Annual Report 2010 

 

January 

We got started early this year with our first work project January 6th. Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife agreed to let 
us improve the parking area and make a larger trailhead for the Green Gulch Trail on their property. This first trip, we 
cleared all the blackberry vines from the old Joseph Creek School House and removed some hazardous additions to the 
building. We also installed a hitchrail. 

  

The next weekend we had a fun ride down Redbird Canyon on Idaho Dept of Fish & Game Property. 

 

February 

We were back at Redbird Canyon, Idaho Dept. of Fish & Game, removing old barbwire fencing. 
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March 

We started the month by hosting the BCHI Directors Meeting at the ATK Training Center in Lewiston. Members had a 
Dutch Oven Lunch available for those attending to purchase, and I must say it was very good!  

Next we returned to the Joseph Creek School House and screwed down loose roofing on the building. The building will 
be used for a picnic shelter at the trailhead. This area is a very popular camping site during fishing and hunting seasons.  

 

We finished the month with the first Inland Northwest Outdoor Show(former Backcountry & Outdoor Show by BCHI)  
put on by the Lewiston Chamber of Commerce and Twin Rivers BCH. Our chapter manned an information booth and 
held a Hands on Packing Clinic and Dutch Oven Cooking Competition. 

 



April 

Cleared the trail for our Poker Ride on Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife and Umatilla National Forest Property We 
had some heavy logging to do after the wind storms earlier in the year. 

 

May 

Maybe we did not pick the best weekend again for our Annual Poker Ride. We had a good turnout in spite of the 
weather. Just a little snow & rain, but still a good turnout! 

 

We completed our contract with the Umatilla N F removing the barbwire fencing in the Wenaha Tucannon Wilderness 
that was started last year. A great paying project. We were able to reimburse for gas to everyone. 

 



Several members went back to Redbird Canyon and removed the last of the old fencing for Idaho Fish & Game. This wire 
was on the ridge between Short Canyon and Redbird and was a real hazard to stock and wildlife. You now can make a 
loop ride without the large wire hazard. 

June 

We had a planned project on the Palouse Ranger Dist. in the Clearwater NF on Feather Creek Trail for later in the 
summer. Bob, Pat, and Sara Shelton rode the trail to scout it out and ended up clearing the whole five miles of trail. A 
new ten mile loop trail has been built off of the Feather Creek Trail and is planned to be open in 2011. Both trails are 
non-motorized, but very popular with mountain bikes. 

There were plans for multiple users groups that have been meeting in Idaho discussing ways to get more trails open in 
the Frank Church Wilderness to work on the Churchill Trail that accesses the Salmon River. Due to lack of participation, 
some members of our chapter and Ian Barlow of the Salmon River RD camped at the Trailhead of Trail #313 to Slate Lake 
and spent the weekend repairing water damaged sections of trail instead. 

 

We also started meeting monthly with Idaho State Parks, Corps of Engineers, and other user groups at Hellsgate State 
Park discussing the trail systems in the park. The trail miles have doubled since 1999, all user created. These meeting 
continued into November and a map has been issued that shows the trails that will be open and the ones that will be 
closed. All parties worked very well together and our chapter will be doing trail work on some of the trails in the future. 

July 

Our chapters 7th !ƴƴǳŀƭ YƛŘΩǎ YŀƳǇ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŀǊȅ tƻƴȅ /ƭǳōΦ aŀƴȅ Řŀȅ ǊƛŘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜŘǳŎational topics for the 
youth. Twenty seven youths from eight to eighteen years of age attended this year. What a rewarding event for the 
adults. 

 



August 

This was our only overnight packin project for the year. The work was in the Clearwater N F, North Fork Dist. on the 
Windy Ridge Tr. # 167. We Packed in tools, culvert, and camp, remove old corduroy, installed the culvert, build retaining 
walls, and pack out tools and camp. This is a multi use trail and we kind of cheated on the packing with the motorized 
wheelbarrow. 

  

  

Dough Creek Adopt-A-Cabin Craig Mountain WMA, Idaho Fish & Game, Annual cabin maintenance and clearing the trail 
to get there after the fire of 2007. Trees are coming down big time! 

  



September 

Our chapter applied for a grant from Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife to make recreation and wildlife improvements 
at Asotin Creek Trailhead, and Sheep Gulch Trailhead (Fordyce Trail). We were approved for the grant and started by 
fabrication two nonmotorized access gates and two hitchrails at their shop. 

October 

This was our first on the ground work on the ALEA Grant from Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife. We installed two 
hitchrails; two non-motorized access gates, two fire rings and fence brace posts for two new sections of fence to restrict 
motorized access to a hill climb area. 

  

After the concrete was set up for a week, we returned and built the first section of new fence and harrowed and seeded 
all the disturbed ground from our previous trip and the hill climb area. 

November 

It has taken eighteen months, but we finally got the plans approved and broke ground on the Memorial Picnic Shelter 
our chapter is building at the stock trailhead at Hellsgate State Park. Plans are to have it completed by spring.

 

November is also our Annual Chapter Pizza Meeting. This is where everyone that got bucked off, fell off, or lost an 
animal has to bring a pizza to the meeting. This is always a fun meeting. 


